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Queenhill Medical Practice

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday, 3 October 2017

Present:  

Janet Jalfon (Chair), Brian Barnes, Barbara Courtenay, Vic Draper, Gerald Ellis, Barbara Fox,  Jacky Martinelli (Practice Senior Receptionist) Philp Pinnell, Ernest Sweeney, Claire Turner (Practice Medical Administrative)
Apologies for Absence :

Janet Fowlds, Lynne Poole (Practice Manager), Nick Wilkins
Minutes of the last Meeting:

Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated and there were no Matters Arising.  
DNAs (June 2017 – August 2017 inclusive):
Claire T reported on the number of missed appointments as follows:
	DNAs with:

	    June 2017 - August 2017

	GP
	 78


	Nurse
	  62


	Healthcare Assistant
	  11


	Total


	 151


Gerald E asked why his Patient records (accessed online) showed he had ‘missed appointments’.  The dates recorded coincided with Saturday Clinics for ‘flu vaccination that he had attended.  Jacky M explained that during the Saturday ‘flu Clinics, although the Patient’s records are updated to show that the vaccine has been given, Patients do not ‘check in’ for their appointment.  Therefore, the online Patient record would show this as a ‘missed appointment’.  However, in such circumstances, the ‘missed appointment’ is not included in DNA numbers.    

Claire T commented that overall the number of DNAs was less than in previous months.  The Practice Staff attribute this, at least in part, to the recent introduction of an automatic text messaging service which sends a reminder 3 days and 1 day before the appointment time.  This service also gives the Patient the opportunity to cancel an appointment.  Jacky M suggested that the text reminder message combined with the facility to cancel has impacted DNA figures.  

Philip P asked “Within each category of DNAs, what is the percentage of the total number of appointments made?”  Jacky M said that it is impossible to give a percentage as the appointment system allows huge variation, day by day.  The Group agreed that it would be useful to think in terms of how many Patients would have been able to get an appointment if those who missed an appointment had cancelled in advance.        
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EMIS:
Claire T and Jacky M reported that the Practice Staff have already started their training in preparation for the ‘switch’ of QMP clinical systems to EMIS Web.  The ‘switch’ is scheduled for 26 October 2017 and Dr Corey (Locum GP) is already fully EMIS trained.  
Claire T reported that a number of changes are currently being made, and others are planned, to services and procedures that affect Patients and the Practice.  The Group asked questions about the effect of some of the changes.    

Jacky M said that during the current period of change, the Practice’s 6 week forward diary would continue to operate for booking appointments.  

Patients who attend the ‘anti-coagulation’ testing service at the surgery will be unaffected by any changes at QMP as this service is controlled by Boots.        
Following the ‘switch’, Patients will be able to access their online Patient records in the same way as at present.  Also, the new system will make it easier for hospitals and other healthcare providers to access Patients records if needed.  

Regarding GP referrals, CRESS is no longer used.  A system, similar to ‘Choose and Book’ is now used as well as the DXS, which was in use prior to CRESS.  Croydon CCG has updated and is maintaining DXS, an electronic system.  All General Practices in Croydon can access this system.  Once a GP has made the referral, the Practice Secretary will type the referral, book an appointment and inform the Patient by letter.  This paper notification gives the location and time of the appointment and shows a password so that the Patient will then be able to log in to the system and change their appointment themselves, if necessary.  If, however, the new appointment is inappropriate for the department in question or the appointment is no longer available then the Practice will be informed, the Patient will be contacted by the Practice and an appropriate appointment will be booked elsewhere.     

At QMP, all clinical referrals are reviewed in-house to ensure the all its doctors, including Registrars and Locums, are up to date with current pathways and guidance.  This ensures all appropriate methods have been investigated regarding primary care testing and medication before a secondary care referral is made.  

Also, Croydon CCG is working towards transferring some specialist care, eg dermatology, from hospitals to General Practice.    

Ernest S informed the Group that, in 2018, new laws will be introduced that impose greater penalties on those who misuse personal data.
Jacky M reminded the Group that, for reasons of Patient Confidentiality, each Patient should have their own e-mail address and mobile telephone number.  There are exceptional circumstances when a Patient’s contact details are shared.  For example, an elderly or incapacitated Patient may have given permission for another person eg a relative to share their personal details.  Also, if the Practice needs to contact a child who is under 12 years of age, then his/her Parents’ contact details would be used.  

The Group was also reminded that the Practice does not pass any Patient’s personal details to the PPG.  Equally, the PPG does not pass its Members personal details to the Practice.  The QMP and PPG contacts lists are entirely separate.
The Group, proposed that it would be helpful if Lynne P could explain to the PPG all the changes that have been made to QMP systems and procedures at a Meeting early next year.        
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 ‘flu Clinic 2017:
Claire T reported that following the ‘flu Clinic on 23 September, 582 Patients had been vaccinated at the Practice and another 61 had been vaccinated at a local pharmacist.  185, an unusually high number of Patients, had declined the vaccination.      
Patients are able to book appointments for vaccination during normal (Monday – Friday) surgery hours.  The Practice Staff are also vaccinating Patients on a ‘while you are here’ and on a ‘walk in’ basis.

Owing to the demand for vaccination, a second ‘flu Clinic has been scheduled for the morning of Saturday 14 October.  Barbara C asked for volunteers to give support to the Practice Staff as usual and thanked Brain B, Vic D and Philip Pinnell for agreeing to attend.  
Patient Survey and Group’s Forward Plan:

The 2017 Patient Satisfaction Survey was handed to Patients at the ‘flu Clinic and copies are currently available at QMP Reception.  
It was proposed that the survey should run for as long as is needed to collect enough responses from the Patient population to make the survey results meaningful.  Nick W, who prepared the survey, has agreed to analyse the responses and produce a summary in time for the next PPG Meeting.  If required, Vic D will help Nick W with this task.  

The Group considered it reasonable to wait until the results of the Patient Satisfaction Survey are known before considering how it might move forward.  
Barbara C reported that she had received information about a talk that could be of interest to QMP Patients.  Lynne P had confirmed that a room at the surgery would be available for the speaker, who is a representative of the Croydon Carers Support Centre.  Ernest S had recently heard a Talk for Carers by this speaker and reported that she had given very useful information.    

The Group agreed that, bearing in mind the subject, this Talk to Patients would stand alone and be scheduled for a Tuesday evening at the end of November.  Barbara C agreed to contact the speaker to arrange a date for the Talk and to organise publicity of the event.  

Length of service of Officers:  
After some discussion the Group agreed that: 

· It would continue to invite all registered Patients to attend QMP PPG Meetings.  

· The Officers (Chairman, Secretary and Treasurer) of the Group must be Patients registered at QMP.

· An Officer may step down at any time if their personal circumstances change.

· An AGM should be held during January/February when the Officers will be elected. 

· Notice of at least twenty-one days is to be given of an AGM.

· Any Officer who plans to step down at an AGM must give notice of their intention before the AGM.  

· Anyone wishing to become an Officer of the Group must declare their intention in advance of the AGM.  Should more than one Patient apply to become an Officer, then a vote will take place.  
· Officers will be elected by a majority vote.   

It was agreed that the QMP PPG’s Constitution requires some updating.  Gerald E offered to look at the Group’s Constitution with the view to preparing any amendments that would be put forward before and agreed upon at the next QMP PPG’s AGM.  

It was proposed that the next PPG Meeting would also be the Group’s AGM.  
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A.O.B:
Circulation of information to Patients:

Brain B asked for clarification of the best way to circulate information to Patients at the surgery and could this be done through the Reception desk.  Jacky M said that the notice boards are the only places where information can be displayed at the surgery.  Some information could be uploaded to the Practice website.
Workshops relating to health:
NHS Croydon CCG has, for some time, been working to raise awareness and gain feedback from residents by organising workshops, etc.  Barbara C reported that a Patient of QMP had given feedback on the ‘Healthy Weight’ workshop.  The event was well attended and very well organised.  It had been a useful session and not just a ‘box ticking’ exercise.  However, it was questionable as to how effective the session had been in ‘spreading the message’ to the people who would most benefit from the life-style recommended.  Financial and personal issues are often related to difficulties with weight management.  It can be a question of ‘mind over matter’ and all about making the right choices.  
N.A.P.P. eBulletins

Titles of articles from the most recent e-bulletins include Meningitis and Septicaemia Vaccine for Teenagers; Self-Care; ‘Everybody Active Every Day’ and ‘Stay Well This Winter’ campaigns.
To access the bulletins, go to www.napp.org.uk > resources > eBulletins > links for additional information. 
***********************************************************

Date of next Meeting:  Tuesday, 16 January 2018 at 6.30pm
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